

# Hensall Parish Council



## MINUTES OF HENSALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING on the 9<sup>th</sup> October 2018 at 7:15 pm in the Methodist Hall

- Present:** Cllrs. R Tams, T Elliott-Adams, C Ainsworth, N Reeson, P Williams, H Hatfield and District Cllr. Jordan.  
Clerk – Mr. D Tredgett and 2 members of the public.
- 101801 Welcome** The Chair welcomed everyone present at the meeting.
- 101802 Apologies** Cllr. G Mason.
- 101803 Public Session** H Humphrey reported that since he had erected a fence around the old sand quarry on Gowdall Road a number of acts of vandalism had occurred. These had been reported to the Police.
- 101804 Minutes of previous meeting**  
**Resolved The minutes of the Meetings of the 11<sup>th</sup> September 2018 were approved and signed by the Chair.**
- 101805 Cllr. Reports** Cllr. Tams reported:-
- that he had visited the works to the A19 bridge at Chapel Haddesley. The repair work was extensive and the need for a lengthy closure was understandable.
  - that he had attended the NYCC Selby and Ainsty Committee at which a presentation regarding flytipping had been made.
  - that Eggborough Power were now preparing for a tender process regarding the proposed gas powered station proposals.
  - that he had been informed that the Air Liquide plant was to close.
- 101806 Planning**
- |              |                  |             |
|--------------|------------------|-------------|
| Applications | 5 Orchard Way    | No comments |
|              | Springfield Farm | No comments |
|              | Hensall School   | No comments |

- 101807 Clerks report** The hedge on Wand Lane had been cut by the farmer.
- The Clerk had thanked Mr Hookham for removing the litter on Wand Lane.
- A resident had emailed regarding the speed of traffic on the A645 and the condition of the road.  
He has contacted NYCC to ask for a 95 Alive report.
- 101808 Parish Field** The Court proceedings are now ready to be issued. A disbursement fee of £355 is now required.  
The Clerk was asked to ensure that all Parish Council costs would be part of the proposed Claim.
- 101809 Coal Authority** Nothing to report.
- 101810 Neighbourhood Plan** The possibility of a NP being produced for the village was discussed and the advice of the consultant considered.  
The need for residents to be active in the process was seen as vital for the plan to be successful.  
An initial flyer to all residents is, therefore, to be produced to seek expressions of interest before any decision can be made on the way to proceed, if at all.
- 101811 Lighting Columns** The replacement of columns 35 and 48 and the repair of column 9 has now been commissioned.
- 101812 Variable speed signs** NYCC have now agreed to the relaxation of the current procedures and the details relating to this are now being prepared..
- 101813 Station Road Play Area** The Zip wire has now been erected and is in full use.  
Further funding opportunities are now being considered.
- 101814 Gowdall Road Quarry** The recent introduction of fences and cattle into the quarry has raised concern from the public.  
The Clerk has confirmed that the owners, FCCEnvironmental, have agreed a 12 month license for this use.  
The Clerk is to ensure that FCC are still aware of the proposal for a Country Park and that this option is not forgotten.
- 101815 Data Protection** The draft Records Management Policy has been checked by Cllr. Mason and formal approval is now required.

**Resolved**

**That the Records Management Policy be approved.**

**101816 Responsible Financial Officer's Report**

a) Current account	£24,846.81			
b) Payments made	Hensall Church	£200		Cheque 470
	Citizens Advice	£50		471
			VAT	Total
c) Payments to be made				Cheque
	Solicitors	£355.00		472
d) Internet access	No further progress.			

**Resolved To accept the report and make the appropriate payment.**

**101817 Questions** Cllr. Hatfield asked if a donation could be made to the Friends of Hensall School for the Christmas

**101818 Minor Items** A resident has complained about the parking situation on Bird Lane. Whilst accepting that there are occasional problems it was acknowledged that this is true of a number of locations in the village and that the Parish Council have no specific powers to deal with this. It was agreed to monitor the situation and if it is the same motorists who are seen parking then they will be approached to make them aware of the problems they are causing.

It was confirmed that the Events Team had received a grant of £1000 from the NYCC Social Fund.

**101819 Items for Next Agenda**

**101820 Next Meeting.** 27<sup>th</sup> November 2018 in the Methodist Hall.

**101821 Closure of meeting** 8:45 pm

Signed \_\_\_\_\_ Chair Date \_\_\_\_\_ 2018